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Dudley Academies Trust: Summer
Newsletter 2021

Message from the Chief Executive

As we nearthe end of thisacademicyear, we can onlyreflect on what has been an unprecedented
time. The Autumn Term started so well and then we limped towards Christmas as more and more
learners and staff fell victim to Covid-19. As cases rose exponentially, it was not surprising that the
country was once again locked down. InJanuary, we responded quickly to the ‘new normal’ and
moved into full distance learning mode. Ourteachers rapidly developed new skillsin orderto deliver
recorded and live lessons. Learners adapted so well tothese new requirements and ourleadersand
support staff set up our secondary schools as testing centres to facilitate the return to face to face
learningin March. All of these changes were supported by the Trust’s central team. Our strong sense
of community undoubtedly enabled us to navigate these very difficult months and the support of
our parentsand carers has been greatly appreciated.

Once again, there were no examinationsinthe summerterm but, unlike 2020, a new syste m of
teacherassessed grades and centre assessed grades was launched in our secondary schools. With
very little notice, teachers and learners had to respond to the Department for Education’s
requirements to produce evidence of arange of assessmentsin every examination subject. This was
incredibly challenging anditis clear that formal examinations would have been easier to cope with.
Nevertheless, ourlearnersandteachers worked incredibly hard demonstrating real determinationto
achieve the bestthatthey could. We now await the final validation of our centres’ grades and we
are proud of the improvementthatall academies have made in such difficult circumstances. We are
confident that we will have muchto celebrate in August, and already our Year 10 learners are
workingincredibly hard to get off to a head start in September. They are certainly 'Dreaming big'and
theirefforts should be very wellrewarded by excellent examination results next year.



1 -Jo Higgins, Chief Executive

Ourstrong sense of community undoubtedly enabled us to navigate these very difficult months and
the supportofourparents and carers has been greatly appreciated.

In our primary, Blowers Green, there was asimilar situation as Year 6 pupilsrose tothe challenge of
theirformal assessments sothattheirteachers could finalise theirscores. Our primary pupils have
alsoworked so hard, supported by their dedicated teachers and support staff. Year5 pupils are
already preparingthemselvesfortheirfinal yearand our current Year 6 pupils are excited about the
prospect of joining their secondary schoolsin September.

As we look forward to the new academicyear, we face the exciting prospect of shaping the next
phase of our strategicplan. Thiswill be launchedinJanuary 2022 and run until August 2025. When
we reflecton our journey since the Trust was formedin September2017, itis clearthat so much has
beenachieved: we have invested in our estates to ensure that ourlearners are proud to attend their
schools. Theirbehaviourisfirst class, they weartheir uniform with pride and many are keen to take
up prominentleadership rolesandto be an active force in their school communities. Ourlearners
clearlyembody ourfive core values and they are supported by a dedicated team of leaders,
teachers, support staff and governors. We have a great foundation on which to build forthe future
and we look forward to hearing yourideas as we consult with all stakeholders about the further
development of our eight strategicpriorities. Early nextterm we will inform you about how you can
contribute yourviews and ideas about the future of our Trust.



Dreaming big

Where are our learners now?

Lorden Norhana from St James Academy to Dudley Sixth

Lorden was one of St James Academy’s top achieversin 2020. He left with Grade 9’s in almost all of
his subjectsincluding: Mathematics, English Language, English Literature and Triple Science. To our
delight, Lorden continues to challenge himself and has continued on the path of success achieving
‘A’ gradesin Biology, Chemistry and Mathsin his A-Levels at Dudley Sixth. He is looking forward to
studying at either ‘Keele University’ orthe ‘University of Bristol’. Keep making us proud Lorden!



2 - Lorden, Trust and St James Academy Student Leader in 2020.

Rachel and Joshua Noot from St James Academy to Dudley Sixth

Our amazing St James Academy’s twins have made us super proud aftertheirfirst yearat Dudley
Sixth.Joshis currently studying Mathematics, History and Politics. He achieved ‘A’ grades this year.
We are exceptionally proud of his achievement, and we are delighted to know that his love for
mathematicsis still strong following his GCSE Grade 9 while at St James Academy. Rachel is currently
studying Criminology, Film Studies and History. Rachel has relished her experience this yearand
describes herfirstyearas ‘interestinginthe way ithas opened hereyestonew experiences’. Rachel
has also maintained some of herspecial friendship bonds with herold friends from St James
Academy.

Chandni Lotia from St James Academy to Dudley Sixth

Chandni has made a strong start despite the challenges with the pandemic. She hasn’t stopped
‘DreamingBig’. She is currently studying Biology, Chemistry and Mathe matics. She has high
aspirations of going forward to study medicine at The University of Birmingham. Chandiarrivedin
the UK lessthan 10 years ago with very little proficiency in English. She rapidly learnt English and
improved herfluency and proficiency levels. Asaresult, she achieved really well in her GCSEs across
hersubjects while at St James Academy.

Kyle Salmon from St James Academy to Dudley College of Technology

Kyle was one of our student presidents at St James Academy. He has progressed onto amazing
things. Kyle has a part time job; he is studying Mediaand is predicted an A*. Kyle has continued to
challenge himself asa youngadultto be the bestversion of himself. We are excited to see what the
future holds forKyle. Keep ‘Dreaming big’.



3 - Kyle, Trust and St James Academy Student Leader in 2020.

Eve Wilmot was a previous learnerfrom Pegasus Academy who went on to study Level 3Extended
Diploma Art and Design with our sponsor, Dudley College of Technology. We are extremely proud
that Eve’s work was published as part of ArtsFest 2021. Her animated work was entitled ‘Panic’ with
an extract stating “Panic attacks suck. Simple as. They are humiliating and painful. For me my
breathing speeds up and my heartbeat becomesall | can hear.” Congratulations Eve. We are
pleasedto see thatyou have continued to ‘Dream Big’ and show such passion regarding such
relatable and important aspects of life. Take amomentto watch Eve Wilmot original animation and
discover more about our sponsor’s Extended Artand Desing at Evolve
https://artsfest.dudleycol.ac.uk/extended-art-and-design-evolve/.

4 - Eve Wilmot original animation



https://youtu.be/7oYyf0BBQyY
https://artsfest.dudleycol.ac.uk/extended-art-and-design-evolve/
https://youtu.be/7oYyf0BBQyY
https://youtu.be/7oYyf0BBQyY

Farewell to Year 11

We look forwardtoseeingourYear 11 learners onresults day, Thursday 12th August 2021. Our
Teacher Assessed Grades process was rigorous and robust to ensure ourlearners achieve the
examination gradesthatthey deserve. We want all ourlearners to continue to ‘Dream Big’ and
progress on to positive destinations. Each academy will provide information relating to
arrangements forresults day. Don’t forget to check our social mediachannelsinordertokeep upto
date with all the latest results day information. We also hope to feature our 2021 Year 11 learners
withinthe ‘Where are learners are now?’ section of nextyear's Trust newsletters.

5-Year 11 at Beacon Hill Academy 2021.
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6 - Year 11 at St James Academy 2021.

Best Wishes Year 6

We are delighted that 98% of learners from Blowers Green Primary willtransition from Year 6 into
Year 7 at Dudley Academies Trust. Having a cross phase Trust enables us to provide the very best
supportto our young people whenthey transitiontotheirnew secondary school. We appreciate the
past two academicyears have been turbulentforouryoung people and are dedicated to ensuring
the bestsupportis in place to meettheirneeds. Oursecondary academy summer schools will take



place duringthe week commencing Monday 2nd August 2021. During thistime, we hope to meetas
many of our new Year 7 learners as possible. Oursecondary academies are also running summer
school forother year groups. Please check the Parents & Carers > Summer School area of your
academy website forfurtherinformation.

We are very excited towelcome ournew Year 7 learners across the Trust in September 2021. Each
secondary academy has shared information and guidance to parents and carers about the transition
phase fromYear 6 into Year 7. Belowisa welcome provided by acurrent Year 7 learner Joe from
Pegasus Academy. | am sure that Year 7 learners from across the Trust will agree with Joe’s
viewpoint. We take pride in all that we offerand ensure every secondary school has the same
culture, curriculum and standards. Please check ouracademy websites underthe “Why Choose Us?’
alongside the ‘Parents & Carers’ tab for all of the latestinformation on transition. Take the
opportunity to meet ourlearners ortour our schools.

“Hello Year 6! Your moveto year7 and a new schoolis near. Now while you are probably nervous,
you really should not be because Pegasus Academy is a welcoming secondary schoolthat eradicates
all of yourworries and fears.

Onour first day at Pegasus Academy, | was very nervous but excited to explore and create new
memories at a new school. As we entered the classroom, we met our new teacher. She was justas
thrilled to realise that she had the best class in the entire year group. She gave us a tour of the school
so thatwe knew where to go. Although Covid 19 has been tough, this school brightens life up.

As time has flown, we moved on to Silent Movies, my favourite topic of the academicyear. Our
experience through the topic of Silent Movies contained lots of humour and entertainment. On the
topic of lessons, the range of lessons in the schoolis immense, from maths and L4L (Literacy 4 Life) to
catering and music.

Within Pegasus Academy | have been pushed to achieve better than | ever thought | could and due to
this | have achieved 100 merits and high grades on all my tests with high standards in a peaceful
learning environment. The learning environment is perfect because all learners are well behaved and
extremely good at every subject that they participate in.

In conclusion, Pegasus Academy is an amazing schooland | highly recommend you choose this as
yoursecondary school.”-Joe H, Year 7



7 -Joe H, Year 7 at Pegasus Academy

Introducing our Primary Branding

‘Discover more’ lies atthe heart of the Trust brand and has endless possibilities for using the
symbolism of journeys to capture the many facets of learners’ educational experience, whatever
theirage. Whilstthere should be astrong relationship between secondary and primary phases, itis
veryimportantfor primary schoolsto have theirown distinct and relevant design. The Dudley
AcademiesTrustbrandlendsitselfwellto beingappropriately adaptedin ordertoreflectthe
characteristics of our primary schools. Above all, central to our strategic priority of developing an
aspirantculture, itisvitallyimportant that our brand conveys sophistication, whatever phase it
represents. We are therefore, delighted to confirm that we have now developed our primary phase
of the Trust branding. We have fourfounding colours which represent our secondary schools and
theyare capturedinthe Trust logo. You will notice that ourfour primary phase colours are a little
softer.

We are excited to share with you the primary version of our Trust’s values as represented in Blowers
Green Primary. Asyou will see, their chosen colouris green. Forcompleteness, we have also
presented oursecondary phase branding.
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8 - Trust Primary Values

Our Values:

il

Rewarding effort
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9 - Trust Secondary Values

Colour palette

Main colour set (Secondary phase)

Main colour set (Primaries phase)
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We are extremely proud of Beacon Hill Academy which has beenrecognised nationally by ‘Pearson
National Teaching Awards’ for ‘Excellence in Education’. The award, titled “The 2021 Lockdown Hero
Awardfor Learner & Community Support”isa testamenttothe academy’s work during national
Covid-19lockdowns, both academically and socially. The academy was quick to react, swiftly putting
into place a high-quality distance learning programme through the academy website and Microsoft
Teams. As time moved forwards, the academy developed more dynamicteachingapproaches,
creatinga blend of pre-recorded teachervoiceoverlessons and live face-to-face lessons through
Microsoft Teams and other Online Learning Platforms such as Hegarty Maths, CENTURY Tech, GCSE
Pod and more. The academy also feltthatit was importantto regularly reward learners for this
work. As ‘Rewarding effort’ isone of the Trust core values and underpins everything at Beacon Hill
Academy, ahuge variety of rewards were awarded during the lockdown periods. Discover more via
Express & Star: "Black Country school receives award forits response to pandemic".



https://www.expressandstar.com/news/education/2021/06/25/black-country-school-receives-award-for-its-response-to-pandemic/
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11 - Pictured is learner Aaliyah Lewis, staff member Anneka Johnson, Principal Sukhjot Dhami, staff member Karl Quiney
and learner, Kai Marsh.

CareerFit

Itisimportantthat our learners ‘Dream big’ as early as possible in orderto progress totheirdesired
post 16 destinations. Below are just some of the CareerFitactivities that have taken place across the
Trust:

e OurSeniorCareers Officer forthe Trust visited each secondary academy and conducted
careersinterviews with Year 10 learners.

e Employability and Soft Skills sessions for Years 7, 8 and 9 learners.
e ApprenticeshipstalksforYears 10 and 11.

e StephenSeki Motivational Talks for Years 9, 10 and 11.

* Medical Mavericks forYears 9 and 10.

e Jobsinthe 999 Sector forall yourgroups.

e AspiretoHigherEducation:a 6 week programme forYear9.

The Trust has also subscribed to Unifrog for our secondary learners. Unifrog brings all the available
informationinto one single, impartial, user-friendly platformin orderto help ourlearners make
informed choices, and submit strong applications. Discover more about Unifrog
https://www.unifrog.org/about.



https://www.unifrog.org/about
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Dreaming big

12 - Quinn, Aaliyah and Thomas from Beacon Hill Academy. Winners of Thomas Dudley Ltd Employability Skills Talk
Competition!

Attendance

We are delighted that despiteaturbulentyearforouryoungpeople, attendanceinall our
academies has remained consistent and strong. The majority of our schools are above the national
average forattendance. Well done to all ouracademies fortheirhard work in ensuring attendance is
a keyfocusenablingourlearnersto ‘Dream big’ and enjoy ‘Learning thatinspires’.
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13 - Trust attendance.

Dudley Performing Arts

At Pegasus Academy, Year7 learners experienced an afternoon of live musicwhen Dudley
PerformingArts (DPA) visited the academy. During their visit they performed ‘The History of the
ElectricGuitar’. This session involved a musical journey of the guitar, from 50s blues and Rock n Roll,
right up to the modernday. It alsoincluded an overview of technological advancement relating to
musical equipment. We are sure you will agree thatit has been a while since many of us have
experienced live music, sothis was a really enjoyable experience for all of those involved.

14 - Dudley Performing Arts at Pegasus Academy.



We were delighted to attend and present at the Local Authority, Dudley Metropolitain Borough
Council (DMBC’s) virtual conference in May. The conference was entitled ‘Re-imagining the
curriculum’ andincluded sessions from the primary phase, the secondary phase and representation

from Ofsted. Dudley Academies Trust delivered a session entitled ‘Re-imagining language across the
curriculum’ which explored:

¢ Theimplementation of ‘Improving Literacy in Secondary Schools’ (Education Endowment
Foundation) prioritising disciplinary literacy.

e Developingaculture of readingin our primary phase.

e How we use Doug Lemov’s ‘Reading Reconsidered’ to develop the practice of our English
teachers.

e How the ‘Bedrock Vocabulary’ Learning Platform and our ‘Word Consciousness’ strategy are
supportingourlearners.

The session was delivered by our Chief Executive, Lead Director of Mathematics and Director of
English. We were delighted that colleagues and learners from across the Trust participatedinvide os

which contributed to the session. Please take amoment to watch these videos; the links are
provided below. Thank youtoall those involved.



16 - Secondary: Bedrock Vocabulary at Pegasus Academy

Working with West Midlands Police

Duringweek commencing 21st June 2021, The Link Academy worked in partnership with West
Midlands Police in orderto promote good citizenship. This was also an excellent opportunity for our
learnersto ‘Discover more’ about careers within the police force. We are proud of our learners who
embraced the experience of having officers onsite at the academy. Ourlearners clearly benefited
from this experience, and we look forward to developing our partnership with Community Officers.

Dudley Art Teachers Network

Pegasus Academy has been collaborating with other educational establishments such as Birmingham
City University and the University of Wolverhampton. The collaboration has enabled bespoke
training sessions for higher education PGCE learners. We are delighted that this hasin turn resulted
inthe final stages of establishinga Dudley Art Teachers Network across the borough.

Weduc

Weducis our new parentand carer engagementapp forall academies within our Trust. The app
enables usand youto manage home learning, consolidate communications and increase parental
engagement. To help us ensure you are always up to date withimportant news, key dates and your
child's performance, please ensure you have installed and logged in to the Weducapp. If you require


https://youtu.be/sJVz2nkhkBQ
https://youtu.be/U0e8rXOug7U
https://youtu.be/sJVz2nkhkBQ
https://youtu.be/U0e8rXOug7U

assistance inaccessingthe app or have lost your enrolment code, please contact youracademy
directly.
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17 - Weduc FAQ

Respecting each other and our world

Primary Happy Minds Project

In June, Blowers Green Primary’s School Council introduced the 'Happy Minds Project'to pupils. The
projectenablesthe academy to provide additional support to pupils so that they can share any
worries or concerns they may have. This was particularly important given the pandemic. Pupilsin
Key Stage 2 designed a'fix it box'. This enabled pupils to share their concerns and thoughts



anonymously. Staff would then discuss the various topicsin classin orderto supportand reassure
pupils. The academy also gifted each classin Early Years and Key Stage 1 a worry monster. The worry
monster, as pictured, is used during circle time to encourage the childrento talk about their
concerns openly and safely. Each class worked togetherto give theirworry monsteraname. The
school councillors would like to thank everyone who entered the competition to name the worry
monsters and choosinga winnerwas extremely hard!

Similaractivities have taken place across our secondary academies such as at The Link Academy.
Learners designed Mindfulness postersin ordertoencourage learnersin classrooms. We are
delighted to confirmthat these posters are now on display around the school.

M

18 - Rainbow Monster

19 - Ronaldo Monster



20 - Rosie Monster

21 - Bob Monster
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22 - The Link Academy Mindfulness Posters

Celebrating the Euros

Academiesacrossthe Trust have been celebrating the England football team makingit to the final of
the Euros. For England, it was the first men’s majortournament final since 1966 - what an
achievement! On Wednesday 7th July 2021, England beat Denmark 2-1 during the semi-final andin
celebration, The Link Academy invited learners and staff to wearan England (or Italy) football shirt
to school on Friday 9th July 2021. Pictured are the Senior Leadership Team welcominglearners on
the gate alongside some of ourlearners from The Link Academy. Although we did not win the Euros,
we were all extremely proud of the England Team who demonstrated our core values throughout
the year andinspired ouryoungpeople.

24 - Learners and Staff at The Link Academy.




25 - Learners at Beacon Hill Academy.

Estates Feature

All five academies were awarded Condition Improvement Fund (CIF) grantsin 2020/21 for a range of
estatesimprovement work: roofing replacement, heating replacement and fire safety compliance.
Over £5 million of improvements are being made. Work commenced in October 2020 and some
projects are almost completed. Projects included:

e Thefirst Dudley Academies Trust ‘Aspire Centre’ at St James Academy is complete and
occupied by leaners from across our secondary academies.

e RoofreplacementatPegasus Academy, St James Academy and The Link Academy. This
included fully compliant lightning protection, Grade A acousticceilingsand new Thorlux
smart LEF light fittings.

¢ Replacementheatingand domesticwater systems and lighting protection works at Blowers
Green Primary.

e HeatingsystemreplacementatBeacon Hill Academy.
e Electrical works at The Link Academy.
e New EntrySystemsto The Link Academy, Pegasus Academy and Beacon Hill Academy.

We mustacknowledge the incredible work of our site management teams. Colleagues have played a
vital role in ensuring our estates remain safe, clean and conducive to the learning environment.

26 - Estates works at Beacon Hill Academy.



27 - Estates works at Pegasus Academy.

28 - Estates works at Pegasus Academy.

Thank a Teacher Day

We were delighted to see so many positive messages on national Thank aTeacher Day on 4th July
2021. Learners and staff from across Trust celebratedin a variety of ways. Our Chief Executive,
provided the following message of thanks to staff across the Trust “Notonly have we seen the
quality of teaching preserved as we switched to remote learning, but you have done everything
possibleto supportthe wellbeing of ourlearners and each otherthrough some very difficult times ”.
At St James Academy, learners were busy designing cards which were donated by Daler Rowney and
Elephant Academy Online Art Education. The academy also invited Mary Stevens Hospice Ice Cream
Tricycle to the school as part of their mission to say Thank You!



30 - Thank a Teacher Cards at St James Academy.



32 -Thank a Teacher at The Link Academy.




33 - Thank a Teacher at Beacon Hill Academy.

Learning that inspires

AWS GetIT Winners 2021

We would like to say congratulations to our Year 8 learners at St James Academy for winning the
national AWS GetIT competition 2021. AWS GetlTis a fully funded programme deliveredin
partnership with Amazon Web Services. GetITaims to encourage girls to considera careerintech
and challenge gender stereotypes within the industry. The programme sees groups of learners
designingan app that makes real, tangible social change possible within theirschool orlocal
community. Itissuch a fantasticachievement, and we are extremely proud.



34 - Year 8 Winners at St James Academy

Duke of Edinburgh

Learners across the Trust have taken part in the Duke of Edinburgh award. For Pegasus Academy,
the aim of the expedition wasto create a ‘vlog’ style video based around the learners’ moods at
various stages during the expedition; this was based on a variety of themes, including the
environment and wildlife they encountered. Learners not only had to pitch theirown tents, cook
theirown meals usinga Trangia, and navigate overa2-day period, butthey also had to carry
everythingthey neededintheirpacks. Congratulationsto all ourlearners across the Trust who
participatedinthe Duke of Edinburgh award. This award truly helps young peopleto build alife-long
beliefinthemselves and to discovertalents they never knew they had.




35 - DofE at Beacon Hill Academy.

36 - DofE at Beacon Hill Academy.

37 - DofE at Beacon Hill Academy.
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38 - DofE at Pegasus Academy.

39 - DofE at Pegasus Academy.

Above and Beyond

As some parents and carers may be aware, during September, the Trust extends the academy day
forall Year 11 learners. Thisis known as our Upgrade Mission. The Upgrade Missionis an initiative
that has beendesignedtosupportall of our Year 11 learners and prepare them fortheirforthcoming
GCSE examinations. We are very proud of the impact Upgrade sessions have onimprovingour
learners’ grades. We are also delighted to confirm that at St James Academy, Year 7 learners have
experienced theirownversion of Upgrade! Duringthese sessions, Year 7 learners focussed on
furtherimproving English and Mathematics skills.



In additionto Upgrade, Year 10 Learners at St James Academy have participated in ‘8:00am SMASH
Sessions'attheiracademy andinspirational ‘Master Sessions’ at our sponsor, Dudley College of
Technology. SMASH Sessions were available to learners during the mock examinations period and
included breakfast, sprint revision sessions with staff and self-study groups. At our sponsor, learners
participatedininspiring English and Mathematics master sessions. Well done to all those learners
involvedin Upgrade, SMASH and Master Sessions. Learners truly embraced the experience and went
above and beyond intheirstudies. Thank youto all those involved in arranging the sessions. For
additional information regarding our Upgrade Mission forYear 11, please visitthe Why Choose Us >
Upgrade Mission area of the academy websites.

41 -Year 10 learners from St James Academy during breakfast sessions.



42 - Year 7 learners from St James Academy during Upgrade.

Sports Days

ThroughoutJuly, oursecondary academies held theirannual Sports Days for Years 7 to 10. All
learners who participatedinthese events were fantasticand demonstrated such determination and
teamwork. Congratulations to all our secondary winners! Blowers Green Primary are setto hold
theirSports Day on Monday 19th July 2021. Good luckto all of our primary learners!

43 - Sports Days at St James Academy



44 - Sports Days at Pegasus Academy

45 - Sports Days at Beacon Hill Academy.

Relationships & Health/ Sex Education

Thank youto all our parents and carers that took part in the Relationships & Health Education
(primary) and Relationships & Sex Education (secondary) parentand carer consultation.
Parents/carersinput has been vital in helping us shape a curriculum that supports children as they
grow and develop and helps keep them safe. Our new curriculum was introduced in the classroom
duringthe summertermand will be fully embedded inthe new academicyear.

Additional information

Contact Tracing over the Summer

As perthe Step 4 of the government roadmap out of lockdown, which is expected to take place on
19th July 2021, close contacts will be identified via NHS Test and Trace and education settings will no
longerbe expectedto undertake contacttracing. As with positive casesin any othersetting, NHS
Testand Trace will work with the positive case toidentify close contacts. Contacts from a school
settingwill only be traced by NHS Test and Trace where the positive case specifically identifies the
individualas beingaclose contact. This is likely to be a small number of individuals who would be
most at risk of contracting COVID-19due to the nature of the close contact. You may be contactedin
exceptional cases to help with identifying close contacts, as curre ntly happensin managing other
infectious diseases.



As with positive cases in any other setting, NHS Test and Trace will work with the positive case to
identify close contacts.

From 16th August 2021, childrenunderthe age of 18 years old togetherwith anyone who has
received double vaccination, will nolongerbe required to self-isolateif they are contacted by NHS
Testand Trace as a close contact of a positive COVID-19 case. Instead, children will be contacted by
NHS Testand Trace, informed they have beenin close contact with a positive case and advised to
take a PCRtest. We would encourage all individuals to take aPCR testif advised to do so. Settings
will continue to have arole in working with health protection teamsin the case of a local outbreak. If
thereisan outbreakina settingor if central government offers the areaan enhanced response
package, a director of publichealth might advise asetting to temporarily reintroduce some control
measures.

Furtherinformation relatingto the reopening of ouracademies will be provided in preparation for
September. Please continuetovisit our websites underthe COVID-19Tab for any additional
updates.

Contact us

For any furtherinformation relating to this newsletter please contact
info@dudleyacademiestrust.org.uk. We wish you all asafe and enjoyable summer break.
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Discover more
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